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State of Hawaii

DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE
1428 South King Street

Honolulu, Hawaii  96814-2512

       Phone:  (808) 973-9600   FAX:  (808) 973-9613

January 13, 2020

MEMORANDUM

TO:
RUP Applicators

FROM:
Pesticides Program Manager, John McHugh

REGARDING:
RUP application to unconventional surfaces

Passed by the 2018 Legislature, Act 45 requires the reporting of all Restricted Use Pesticides, used during the calendar year starting with 2019.  There are several specific items that are required to be reported, one of which is the area treated.  The Pesticides Branch is aware that there are RUP applications which are associated with unconventional surfaces such as utility poles, bait stations (or similar placements), and postharvest dips.  If there are situations in which the area treated may not be applicable, then it is permitted to report that item as NA and to include with the NA entry a short (1 or 2 word description) of the application, and the number of items treated or filled.  For example, for RUP treatment of Utility Poles an entry of NA – Utility Poles, (14 poles). To simplify the process please report these unconventional RUP application situations as follows:

NA – Utility Pole(s): (# of poles)
NA – Bait station(s): (# of bait stations)
NA – Feeder Tray (# feeder trays used)

NA – Fruit Drench/Dip (# articles treated)

If the RUP applicator is unsure of the assignment of NA to a specific application type, please contact Scott Okamura at:  scott.t.okamura@hawaii.gov or at (808) 973-9401
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